

**Student Community Council**

Wednesday, September 12, 2018

2:55 PM @ Mapleton Junior High

1. Written minutes shall be kept of each meeting and must include the following:
- 2.. Date: 9/12 Time: 2:55 p.m. Place: MJHS Conference Room

<b>Nate Whitney</b>	x
<b>Mike Adams</b>	P
<b>Keith Richards</b>	P
<b>Julie Hammari</b>	P
<b>Bonny Groneman</b>	P
Community members	
<b>KayLynn Reed</b>	P
<b>Patrick Hagen</b>	P
<b>Holly Christensen</b>	P

Discussion:

- Kaylynn nominated Patrick to be Co-Chair Unanimous
- Bonny nominated Julie Hammari to be minutes chair, unanimous vote
- Contact information sheet updated--decided not to include all parent emails or phone numbers for public reference (by individual parent choice)
- SCC Overview
  - Talked about available training video

- New binders to come
- Decided to wait for full council before going over the rules and duties of the council
- District training on October 11
- Items for the Council
  - Review of the School Improvement Plan will be discussed when Nate is in attendance
  - Vacancies on the council
    - Need three parents
    - In the hands of the parents to help identify and invite individuals to join the council
    - Mike and Keith gave a recommendation to get a diverse group of parents to share their views and perspectives
    - Bonny asked about if all areas of the school boundaries are already represented in the council
    - Leah White was suggested by Holly
    - Patrick broached the question of how to suggest people. Each person bring another? First come first served? Vote?
    - Keith and Mike suggested that each parent present give three names and they would call and ask them if they would be willing to serve on the council
      - Suzanne Jackman
      - Andrew Woodworth
      - Eric Wilson (in attendance)
      - Shawn Scouten
      - Leah White
      - Heidi Griffiths
    - Chair made a motion to have each parent recommend names, Mike would call them, and the first to accept from each list would be on the council. Kaylyn made the motion and Kaylyn seconded. It was approved unanimously.
    - Mike brought the point out to remember which people coming in would be two-year and one-year members
  - Sept 19--meeting in the school library about the bond. The district will be giving information about the bond to spread to the community. District superintendent would like members of SCC and PTO to come as long as any other leaders in the community.
    - District has been very forthcoming with information. Holly mentioned the emails already received.
    - Talked about the discussions happening the community about the bond. Most conversations are about whether or not people are supporting the bond.
- Meeting Dates

- Reviewed upcoming dates of future meetings
  - 2nd Wednesdays
  - Next meeting October 10th
- Superintendent meetings
  - Need at least one parent to go to each meeting and then come back and report to the group.
  - Kaylyn shared items discussed at this meeting: anything going on, where the budget is going. A way to share and get information from the district.
  - October 4--Holly volunteered to attend and report back
  - Will assign the February 20 meeting when more parents in attendance
- District SCC Training Meeting
  - October 11, 3:30 pm in the District Office Board Room
  - Can go if interested, information is also available in the booklet provided by the district
- Chair made a motion to approve the schedule, motion was made and seconded, vote was unanimous
- Items from the Community
  - Parent sent in an application to approve a club for Math Counts. Julie described the meeting schedule for the club (Thursdays after school) and basic information about the MathCounts competition available on school, regional, state, and national levels.
    - Mostly funded by parent volunteer and a donation from a parent. Julie will also apply for the Gifted and Talented grant money.
    - Students will self-select to be a part of the club
    - Group will meet starting in October through March 14
  - Questions were brought up about other clubs at the school
    - Bonny talked about FCCLA during flex time
    - Former debate team
    - Other activities like clubs (National Honors Society, Buddy Club)
    - Holly brought up the idea of having clubs to give students something to belong to
  - Council would like to look more into getting National Honors Society at MJHS. Maybe for next year depending on availability of when it can be started.
    - May need to be during flex so it wouldn't have to be classified as a club
  - Chair entertained a motion to approve the club. Bonny made a motion, Kaylyn seconded, vote was anonymous for club approval.
  - No other motions were made about clubs
  - Holly brought up a question from the community of why we didn't use parents as chaperones at the school dances. Keith brought up the point of knowing the parents before inviting them to chaperone, but more supervision is welcome at dances.
- Items from Principal--none

- Chair entertained a motion to adjourn, Holly made the motion, Keith seconded, vote was unanimous to end.